R. D. Sewer Company, LLC

P O Box 302 

Wappapello, Missouri  63966

573-293-5792

rnlowens@newwavecomm.net
August 11, 2011
Re: Semi Annual Compliance Report

Case No.  SO-2008-0289

Dear Commission;

     This letter is in regards to the R. D. Sewer Co., L.L.C. Semi-annual Compliance Report explaining the steps it has and is presently taking to resolve repair, maintenance and effluent problems that have been documented in the above case.  I want to apologize for the delay in this report, due to the major flooding we received this spring everything has been behind.
ORDER REGARDING STATUS REPORTS
As part of the Report and Order issued on October 23, 2008 and effective date of November 2, 2008 the Commission required that the R. D. Sewer Co., L.L.C. (Company) file a semi-annual compliance report with the Commission in regards to the compliance issues that the company faces.

INFORMATION REGARDING THE PLANT OPERATIONS

On December 20, 2010 the Company filed its fourth semi-annual compliance report with Commission this is a 6 month follow-up of the updated information the Company has made regarding the compliance issues the Company faces.

SEWER PLANT

Since last report at the treatment plant as stated in the prior report the catwalk has been finished but the man that was doing the job has went to work in a factory and did not get the piping finished.  We are working on getting the piping and the fence around the plant painted and repaired.  The company has also paid to have several tons of sludge pumped and disposed of.    The company put a new Timer for the Blower at the plant.
INFORMATION REGARDING LIFT STATION #1 AND #2
The Company had McGowen Electric Company to put in all new electrical, including starter and breakers at the number 2 lift station.  In July upgraded number 2 lift from a 5.3 abs grinder pump to a 6.7 hp abs grinder pump.     
REGARDING THE CLEANOUTS AND MAINS UPKEEP

The company has replaced 2 Manhole lids and 1 cleanout since the floods.  Do to the flood the company was  unable to do the Smoke Testing in the spring as planned .
BILLING AND OFFICE ISSUES

The Company checked with the Woods Software Company and they were unable to provide everything on the billing cards that PSC requires the Company to have on them.   The company is still checking on other software. 
DNR COMPLIANCE ISSUES
 The Company has not, at this time heard any response from the Department or the Attorney Generals’ Office, hoping no news is good news.  And the Company has also had no compliance issues since being in compliance.  
                                                                                   Sincerely,

                                                                                   /s/ Rodger Owens

                                                                                   Rodger Owens                                                                                                                                              
